JTEL Board of Directors meeting,

July 21st, 2014

Clausen Cabin, 3629 Main Street, Ester

Meeting starts at 6:50pm.

Present are: Connie, Deirdre, Varpu, James, Hans, and Phil

Agenda for the meeting was approved.

Approving minutes from last month's meeting is delayed until next month when everyone has had the chance for reading them.

President's report: Gazebo repair party was a success: The event drew in volunteers and a lot was done with repairing windows, weeding, and planting flowers. $370 dollars was spent on Lexan glass and $50 dollars in flowers, which was less than expected since no outside contractors were needed.

Library mentioned at Golden Heart Foundation website, and one broken link was fixed on the library website.

Gus Hilding has sent Deirdre email about participating in Campus Area Network and finding out whether the offer is legitimate is delegated to Phil.

Jasmine Hughes volunteered at the main library, but she can't come back due to dust and dog allergy. Fiction movies are now in alphabetical order, however. 3 boxes of books were taken to Angry Young and Poor to be given away, but only 1/2 box was taken.

Vice President's report: Vice President has worked on preparing for improving Internet connections.

Treasurer's report: Checking account balance is $920.35, savings is $57,789. 44. Quick Books transitioning coming along.

Summary of grants, dedicated funds, endowments and restricted funds held in bank accounts was given to board members and discussed in the last meeting.

$48 dollars is remaining on the Spenard Spending account.

President has prepared a summary of the status of current grants. Discussion about various different grants.

4th of July preparations were successful: The cabin was cleaned for people who wanted to see the library.

Construction report: Hard work was done at the gazebo, and there was considerable progress. Hans volunteers to take care of the rest of the gazebo construction. Lexan glass is being cut and can be picked up on 7/22/14 and gazebo can be finished.

Old Business: Flooring and interior work of the Clausen Cabin will happen at a later date. Required materials were discussed briefly. James raises a question about contracting the work to an outside. The board agrees that an estimate for covering the whole floor with linoleum or laminate should be acquired.

Driveway and parking pad construction: Construction survey is needed, as well as a person who can explain the drawings to the dirt workers.

New Business: Proposition for acquiring a Campus Area Network is discussed but it is decided that the old Internet connection will suffice. Cabin and gazebo maintenance needs more work. Mowing lawns and watering plants is mentioned. Phil raises concerns about library turning into a gardening club. Hans suggest asking people who are not on the board if they would like to volunteer. Shelving books at the other cabin needs to be done as well.

LED panel that was received was discussed briefly but no decisions were made.

Discussing energy assessment, as well as what to do with the basement from which water needs to be pumped out periodically, and which requires heating during the winter. Discussion will be continued another time.

Board decides to not apply for the Roller Girls grant.

Stipend for an office person is discussed, but will be continued another time.

LiBerry Music Festival will happen at Golden Eagle but it might not be smoke free. Needing another volunteer for scheduling the music for following year. Skip Nodler is suggested, as well as Pete Bowers. Bands are not confirmed yet. Brochures and publicity material is under progress, need for signs and posters. Discussion will continue on e-mail.

Board signs thank you cards.

The meeting is adjourned 8:29pm.
